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CCBE Position
on the organisation of the defence before the International Criminal Court

The Council of the Bars and Law Societies of the European Union (CCBE), which represents
over 500.000 lawyers through the national Bars and Law Societies of the European Union and
the European Economic Area, is pleased to note the creation of the International Criminal
Court.

As the sixtieth ratification, which was necessary for the Treaty on the creation of the Court to
come into force, was obtained on April 11th, 2002, it will be possible now to implement the
establishment of this new permanent Court, which has the power to exercise jurisdiction for
crimes of genocide, crimes against humanity, war crimes and crimes of aggression. 

The establishment of this new judicial instrument must, however, be backed up with
guarantees regarding the defence. 

The CCBE emphasises therefore the importance of the organisation of a truly independent
defence.

It will only be possible to guarantee an efficient independent defence if a sufficient budget is
provided for this. Therefore, a properly funded legal aid system should be established in order
to provide proper remuneration to lawyers who will represent clients before the Court.

Furthermore, the CCBE is in favour of establishing a structure for the organisation of the
defence. Within the framework of this structure, the CCBE considers that, among other
things, a supervisory board should be created. This board, composed of regional bar
organisations (at a world level), would be responsible for deciding difficult deontological, pay
and other issues which might arise out of defence cases. The CCBE wishes to play an active
role within that body as the regional organisation representing the Bars and Law Societies of
Europe.


